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2nd August 2022 
 
Councillor Charlotte Carter 
Elected Member 
 
Via email: charlotte.carter@rotherham.gov.uk  
 
Dear Councillor Carter 
 
Question submitted to Council – 20th July 2022 
 
Thank you for the question you submitted to Council on 20th July as follows: 
 
Will the cabinet member commit to improving lighting and installing CCTV around the 
Brinsworth Road/Broadway junction where continued antisocial behaviour is affecting 
residents? 
 
I am aware that officers have been contacted about the issue of young people parking cars at the 
junction and related ASB has been raised at the Brinsworth CAP meeting. We have made more 
funding available for CCTV over the last few years, but officers do have to evidence the need for 
CCTV under regulations, so I can’t promise now that it can be deployed in the area you refer to as 
that needs to go through the appropriate channels. 
 
I understand that options to resolve the issue are being explored, including a lockable gate to 
prevent access, parking restrictions and CCTV/lighting improvements, and a report will be made to 
the next CAP meeting on 11 August. 
 
I hope you find this information helpful.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 

Cllr Saghir Alam OBE 
Boston Castle Ward 
Cabinet Member for Corporate Services, Community Safety and Finance  
 

mailto:cllrsaghir.alam@rotherham.gov.uk
mailto:charlotte.carter@rotherham.gov.uk

